Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

16 February 2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Nick Fawcett


John Griggs


Jackie Mortiboy

Andy Smith

Apologies for absence: Councillor Bruce Claridge

Minutes of meeting held on 19 January 2006 were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Notice Board

Three estimates have been received for the building and erection of a new notice board. The estimates and drawings are to be assessed and recommendations and findings will be made at the next meeting.

Imperial College, Wye

No reply has yet been received to the request that the Deputy Rector comes along to Brook to answer questions from residents on the future of Wye College.

The chairman tabled a booklet received from Wye with Hinxhill Parish Council setting out what is known at present and stating that copies of documents have been put into a special file in Wye Library as well as being available on the website: www.wye.org. Access to the internet is available in the library.

Brook School Transport Plan and Proposed Additional Mobile Unit
A letter has been received from the Chair of Governors at Brook School confirming that the owner of Terry’s Wood Farm has kindly agreed to parents parking in his yard. This was already happening with a couple of families and has now been extended to all parents.

The school has distributed the Travel Plan to all parents. A meeting has been organised for interested parents to meet with a Travel Bus Co-ordinator to explore further options. Use of the community bus has not yet been investigated. The chairman hoped that this would be pursued by the school governors before the next Parish Council meeting.

Kent Highways have confirmed that they do not have a budget for parking issues.

Community Speedwatch

A letter has been received from Kent Police offering training for their speedwatch initiative. It was agreed that their roads policing and speedwatch liaison officer should be invited to discuss this matter at a forthcoming meeting. 

Parish Councillor Vacancy

Ashford Borough Council has reported that as they have not received a request for an election, it is for the Parish Council to co-opt a replacement Member. 

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. The funds stand at £6989.10, with previous expenditure of £3679.81. Cheques for signature were electricity for Christmas lights £10.00, computer ink £14.97 and Paper £3.92. The balance at 16 February is £3115.40 which includes £1216.93 funds held for the Playground equipment, Millennium and Countryside Agency. 
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A letter has been received from the Church Wardens requesting assistance to the repair of the Church clock and with the cost of grass cutting around the Church. It was agreed that the Chairman would write enquiring about the approximate cost of the repair to the clock. With regard to the grass cutting it was felt that the budget could not support the cost of this.

Costings have been received for goalpost nets. The price quoted of £206.00 doest not include delivery and erection. The committee agreed that the goalposts should remain without nets.

Litter Picker

Costings had been obtained for a litter picker. It was agreed that any resident requiring the use of a litter  picker could get it on loan from Ashford Borough Council. The Parish Council did not think it appropriate that budget funds should be used for the purchase of a litter picker. Any resident wishing to purchase one can obtain details from the Parish Clerk.

Tree Cutting

A letter has been received from the Energy Board that trees growing through overhead cabling will be pruned. This refers to trees on the Recreation Ground. No cost will be involved and the committee approved this work.

Kent Association of Parish Councils

Jackie Mortiboy had attended the last meeting. Challock had undertaken a survey (because of the scares of bird flu) on the number of chickens in their village and had made the suggestion that other villages might like to do the same. 

The chairman was supported in his suggestion that we await guidance from Defra, and until then nothing needs to be done.

Grass Verges

A complaint had been made about the grass verges subsiding under the weight of lorries and a resident had enquired about putting bollards on the grass verge. The committee agreed that the resident should report this to the Highways Department as there is joint ownership of the bank edging onto the road.

Kent Highways have been requested to tidy up the area at the top of Spelders Hill (where parents park for the school). A request has been made that this should not be made into a car park. Highways are to be asked what they envisage doing with this area.

Use of the Recreation Ground

A request had been made for approval to put a bouncy castle on the recreation ground for one day. It was agreed that with approval residents could have the use of the recreation ground for free, but that anyone from outside the village should pay a fee.

Date of next meeting 

The date of the next meeting will take place on Thursday, 16 March 2006 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
